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BOARD OF HEALTH 
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS  01520 

 
TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 

Facsimile (508) 829-0252 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

 

Town of Holden 

Board of Health Meeting 

January 21, 2020 

 

Members Present - Mr. Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke, Stella Adu-Gyamfi 

 

Others Present:  Mr. Phil Leger – Chief Regional Public Health Specialist, Danielle Edmands, 

Regional Environmental Health Specialist, Pamela Harding – Director Planning & Development, Denise 

Monteiro – Recording Secretary, Joshan Niroula -  Public Prevention Specialist WDPH  

  

Called Board of Health Meeting to Order: 5:37 PM 

 

 Phil introduced Danielle Edmands, new Regional Environmental Health Specialist for 

Holden. 

 

Approval of Meeting Minutes October 1, 2019  

 Michael Mazloff made a motion to approve the October 29, 2019 meeting minutes, the 

minutes were accepted unanimously. 

 

Title V – Phil Leger– Chief Regional Public Health Specialist 

Phil Leger reviewed the following Title V list: 

 Inspections Completed 

 280 Quinapoxet Street – Conditionally Passes  

 20 South Road – Passes  

 416 Sterling Road – Passes  

 65 River Street – Conditionally Passes  

 141 Forest Drive – Conditionally Passes  

 43 Forest Drive – Passes  

 149 General Hobbs – Conditionally Passes  

 836 Salisbury Street – Passes  

 351 Wachusett Street – Conditionally Passes  

 600 Manning Street – Passes  

 149 General Hobbs Road – Conditionally Passes  

     

 Systems Being Installed 

 106 Bond Road 

 1689 Wachusett Street 

 247 Fisher Road 

 188 Broad Street 
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 Systems Being Repaired 
 521 Manning Street 

 160 General Hobbs (relocated due to addition) 

 280 Quinapoxet Street 

 65 River Street 

 141 Forest Street 

 149 General Hobbs Road 

 351 Wachusett Street 

 1689 Wachusett Street 

 

Health Agents Report / Updates – Phil Leger – Chief Regional Public Health Specialist  

 Routine Food Inspections –  CVS Pharmacy #1050, Dollar Tree #3919, First Baptist 

Church of Holden, Speedway #2466, Holden Discount Liquors Inc, Holden Fuel Inc, Honey 

Farms #3818, Walgreens #11120, Rite Aid (now Walgreens #10085), Donut Kitchen, 

Dunkin Donuts (Shrewsbury Street), Dunkin Donuts (Main Street), Howes Country Store, 

Subway #6869, Sweets-N-Java, Bagel Inn, Stow Acres Golf Property, Parrot Pizza, 

Dominos, Specialty Sandwich Company, Holden Pizza, Holden Pizza, Papa Gino’s, Orbit 

Pizza, Goodhiles, Big Y, Cheoy Lees (need re-inspection), Harvest Grille, Davis Hill 

Elementary, Dawson Elementary, Mayo Elementary, McDonalds, Mexicali (needs re-

inspection), Mountview Middle School, Siam 9, The 122 Diner, Wong Dynasty, Holden 

Senior Center, Holden Rehab and Nursing Center, Leroux Meat and Deli, AFC Sushi 

 Food Re-Inspections - Cheoy Lees, Big Y, Wong Dynasty (done 1/23/2020), Mexicali, 

Parrot Pizza, The 122 Diner   

 Updates/Complaints –  

 Complaint about Big Y 1/21/2020 regarding bird droppings in shopping carts located 

outside – Danielle spoke to manager about the situation 

 184 High Street – Hoarding situation – Danielle to meet with property manager 

1/23/2020 

 

CMRPHA Report – Phil Leger – Chief Regional Public Health Specialist 

 Phil reviewed the report 

 

Vaping Ban and Outreach – Joshan Niroula – Public Prevention Specialist WDPH 

 Joshan informed the Board that Danielle hand delivered letters to the tobacco retailers in 

Holden stating the new state law. 

 A hand out of the Scope of Services of the Worcester Division of Public Health/Central MA 

Regional Public Health Alliance Tobacco Control Program was provided to the Board 

 Joshan reached out to the principal of Mountview Middle School to try to set something up 

for vaping outreach he said he would reach back out to her however she hasn’t heard back 

from him, she is asking the Board for help. Michelle suggested reaching out to the PTA and 

setting something up through them. Stella said she could help contact the PTA. Pam spoke to 

Colleen Bolen and she suggested doing a town wide event that way you would reach the 
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whole town not just families with kid’s in public schools. Stella thought it might be a good 

idea to hold something before a sporting event. 

 Joshan would like to attend the next Board of Health meeting to discuss possibly amending 

the Tobacco Regulations. 

New/Other Business 

 The EDS Drill will be February 29, 2020 at 9:00 am at WRHS 

 Michael Mazloff – Plastic Bag Ban Follow Up – Michael will be submitting this as a Citizen 

Petition at the Town Meeting in May. 

 Pam Harding - DEP is promoting model regulations for commercial haulers, this will provide 

recycling for commercial buildings, condo and apartment complexes which are not enrolled 

in Casella municipal trash and recycle. The local regulations would require a public hearing 

to adopt. This is a big expense right now, not recommended at this time. 

 Michael Mazloff – Mosquito Control (CMMCP). Because of the EEE concern BOH looked 

into mosquito control with Central Massachusetts Mosquito Control Project based out of 

Northborough, MA. The town would be looking at $106,000 to have this service. Michael 

drew up a draft and made a motion to accept the draft to move forward as a potential warrant 

article for the May 2020 Town Meeting. The draft was accepted by the Board unanimously.  

 

 Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm. Next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled 

for March 3, 2020 at 5:45 PM.  


